MINUTES FROM THE BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING
HELD ON SEPTEMBER 13, 2018

Meeting was called to order at 0730.

Members present: Mrs. Jackie Hemmer, Mrs. Vickie Dominski, Mrs. Sandy Jaskulski and Kathy Scott.
Excused: Dr. Brian McSorley, Mrs. Debbie Fliss and Matt Damon.

Minutes were read and accepted by Jackie Hemmer and seconded by Sandy Jaskulski, motioned carried.
Code of Ethics was again presented to present members and signed.

Letter to Mayor and Council on retirement of Health Officer presented to BOH. Letter placed on file.

Communicable Disease update given. Influenza season beginning. Vaccine available. Clinics have been
scheduled. STI’s continue to rise.

Program updates: Objectives for 2019 have been merged with the South Milwaukee Health Department
for Preparedness and City Ready Initiative. Objectives for Maternal and Child Health (MCH),
Immunization and Prevention are being discussed for 2019.

Mobile food markets were discussed, along with the Memory Café that will be at the St. Francis Brew
Pub, the first Thursday of the month. Senior listening lesion will be on October 2™ at the St. Francis
Library from 9:30-10:30.

Environmental Health: Logging and verification of odor complaints from residents continues. Beech
water testing has ended for the season. Three water advisories and one closing took place this season,
which was a change for Bay View beach.

No old business.
No new business.

Meeting adjourned at 0755



